
 

Cooperative Extension Service 
McCracken County 
2025 New Holt Rd 
Paducah, KY  42001 
 
(270) 554-9520 
Fax: (270) 554-8283 
mccracken.ca.uky.edu 

UPCOMING  EVENTS 

Adult Sewing - Weekly on Tuesdays  9 - Noon 

1st               Area Cultural Arts Day, Ballard County 

5th & 21st    Game Day, 9 am - Noon 

6th & 27th    Paint Fan Dance, 11 am - Noon 

7th & 21st    Needlework,  10 am - Noon 

7th & 21st     Crochet Alley and Knitting Row, 1 - 3 pm 

8th               Arts and Crafts: Egg-Citing Eggs, 9:30 am 

8, 15, 22 and 29th       Dining with Diabetes,  

                                     10 am - Noon 

11th             Quilting Club, 10 am 

12th             Golden Days Homemaker Club, 10 am 

13th             Tech Class: Basics of Google Drive, 10 am 

19th             Bags of Love, 9:30 am - 1:30 pm 

20th             Scrapbooking Club, 9:00 - 3:00 pm 

22nd            Homebased Micro processing Workshop, 

                    9:30 am - 2:30 pm, Registration Required 

22nd            Champion Food Volunteer Meeting, 10 am 

25th             Homemaker Garden Club, 10am 

25th             Baked by Caryn Cake Decorating,  

              1:00 - 2:30  or 5:30 - 7, Registration Required 

26th            Homemaker Advisory Council Mtg, 9:30 am 

28th             Sr Bingo Event, 1 - 3 pm 

29th          Homemaker Lesson, Savor the Flavor, 10 am 
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Felicia (Lissy) Stewart joined the Hearthside 

Homemaker Club in 2021 after she moved back to 

Paducah from Arkansas.  She is now serving as 

President of Hearthside Club.  She was a mailbox 

member for several years while ling in Arkansas. 

She enjoys cross stich, adult coloring, bird watching, 

fishing, and some crafts as well as some of the 

activities at the extension office.  She also enjoys 

activities at the Senior Center such as line dancing, 

making greeting cards, and doing jigsaw puzzles. 

Felicia worked at Lourdes Hospital for 12 years 

before moving to Arkansas.  She has 2 sisters, 1 

brother, and many nieces and nephews.  She 

remembers her grandmother and mother going to 

quilting bees.  She as a quilt that that her 

grandmother and friends quilted for a wedding gift. 

Felicia is a member of Concord United Methodist 

Church.   

Reflections from Homemaker President 

Diane Shrewsberry… 

It's about now I begin to think about gardening and planning to 

once again fight the deer, squirrels, rabbits and squash bugs. I 

usually get out the" Wise Garden Encyclopedia" and begin 

reading about the "how to's and how not to's. This book 

belonged to my grandfather. It's 1380 pages in length, hard 

bound and yellowed with age. It is chocked full of everything 

you can imagine. Published in 1936, It appears he marked 

numerous pages with specific things he planted with the tags 

removed from the plants. He dated all these tags, and placed 

them in the page where the instructions are located in the 

book. Interested in Maianthemum's? I have you covered.  

Unfortunately I did not inherit his green thumb. Mine isn't 

always brown, but somewhere in between the two. He passed 

away in the early 1980's. I did not get to know him very well as 

he lived in Tennessee and did not visit us very often. However, I 

have numerous books that belonged to him, many on 

gardening. Another favorite is  "The Old Dirt Dobber's Garden 

Book." Published in 1943. Worn and tattered, it is inscribed 

with a note stating it was a gift from his brother. It too covers a 

host of tips, plantings and solid advise. Good reading on a cold 

windy March day. 

Dream on fellow homemakers, spring is around the corner. The 

dogwoods will bloom and the lovely daffodils are already 

poking up. We've made it through another winter! Easter is 

early this year too. Tells me blue sky's and gentle winds will 

guide my path soon! 

Diane Shrewsberry 

It’s not too late to drop of quilts! 

The McCracken County Library has asked us to pro-

vide quilts to display during the month of April.  

These can be wall hangings, placemats, quilts or 

anything quilted. 

If you have any of these items that they can borrow 

please drop them off at the office between March 

1st - 15th.  Please be sure to pin a tag on the back 

of the item with your name on it. 
 

Thank you for your help!    Elaine Stevens 



Kelly Alsip, Agent for 
Family and  

Consumer Sciences, 
McCracken County 

 

kelly.alsip@uky.edu 

 

 

 

MARCH TECH CLASS: LEARN THE 

BASICS OF GOOGLE DRIVE 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 13TH      

10:00AM 

Get to know how to store and share files in Google Drive.  
Discover how Google Drive keeps files safe and secure.  
Practice using your Drive and get helpful tips about how 
to keep it organized,  This workshop is designed for 
learners who are new to digital tools.  Learn how to add 
files and folder to you Google Drive, move files and fold-
ers, search for files and folders, and share file and folders 
with other people. 

* April Tech Class:  Computer Basics 

Other Upcoming Homemaker Events 

(More details will be coming soon) 

 

 Spring Craft Yard Sale - April 19 - 20 

 KEHA - State Meeting May 7 - 9 

 McCracken County Fair Entries - June 21 

 County Annual Day - August 20 

 Purchase Area Annual Day - September 10 

 Taste of McCracken: September 27 

 



 ONE MORE CLASS AVAILABLE 
American Heart Association  

           Heart saver  CPR/AED Class 
 

Join us for an exciting CPR/

AED class at the McCracken 

County Extension Office. 

Learn life-saving techniques 

and gain the confidence to 

handle emergency situations. Our 

experienced instructors will guide you through hands

-on training and provide valuable tips to keep you 

prepared. Whether you're a concerned parent, a 

caregiver, or simply interested in acquiring essential 

skills, this in-person event is perfect for you. Don't 

miss this opportunity to become a hero in your 

community. Sign up now! Two class times to choose 

from:  

  3/29/24     1:00 pm - 4 pm 
 

Register by going to: 

https://www.kyemt.com/collections/frontpage 

This class is open to the public free of charge!  

Only pay if you need a CPR card certification.  

 CHECK OUT THE NEW MCCRACKEN COUNTY  

EXTENSION MONTHLY EVENT CALENDAR AT: 

https://mccracken.ca.uky.edu/newsletters/mccracken-

county-march-2024-event-calendar   

It’s not too late to register for the 
Big Blue Book Club Series. Join others 
as they discuss  Heartland: A Memoir of 
Working Hard and Being Broke in the 
Richet County of Earth by Sarah Smarsh. 
The first Big Blue Book Club series for 
2024 will be held on April 11, 18, and 25. 
Each Thursday morning session will be 
presented via Zoom at 10:00 am CST. 
Each session will be recorded, so if you 
aren’t available during the day, you are 
welcome to participate via the recording.  
(The extension office will have additional 
books available if registered.) 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kyemt.com%2Fcollections%2Ffrontpage&data=05%7C02%7Csue.rice%40uky.edu%7C47c725c61bd94b8de4d208dc12b0a294%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638405797077521868%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs

